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Notice of Policy Statement
Policy Statement PP-23-0001—Enforcement of Payment Method Re-

quirements for Electric Vehicle Supply Equipment.
On September 13, 2023, a policy statement regarding the Washing-

ton state department of agriculture's (department) enforcement of the 
payment method requirements for electric vehicle supply equipment 
(EVSE) in WAC 16-662-210 was signed. As a result of a petition submit-
ted by a group of electric vehicle service providers to amend the pay-
ment method requirements in WAC 16-662-210 to align with the require-
ments established by the Federal Highway Administration's National 
Electric Vehicle Infrastructure program and California SB 123 (chapter 
52, Statutes of 2023), the department will be initiating the rule-mak-
ing process to amend this section. While the rule-making process is 
underway, the department will not enforce the requirement in WAC 
16-662-210 for a credit card reader device to be physically installed 
on the EVSE unit or kiosk servicing the equipment, which goes into ef-
fect on January 1, 2024.

A copy of the policy statement may be obtained by accessing our 
website or by contacting Gloriann Robinson, Rules Coordinator, 1111 
Washington Street S.E., P.O. Box 42560, Olympia, WA 98504-2560, phone 
360-902-1802, email wsdarulescomments@agr.wa.gov.
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